
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT  7.30 P.M. ON  01.12.20
12.1  APOLOGIES
Cllrs. Mike Tregenza, Kathleen Aikman, Steffan  Chambers, Eryl Jones-Williams, Jonathan Greenfield.
12.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Edward Griffiths (Chairman),  Sian Edwards (Vice Chairman), John Ellis Williams, John Ceri Evans,  Sion Ifor Williams, Edward Williams, Meinir Thomas. 
12.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
The Chairman had no announcements to make.
12.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on November 2nd 2020 were found to be correct. 
12.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
There were no matters arising from the minutes.
12.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

No  Member declared an interest on any matter.
12.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
The following report was received from Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams:- All the meetings I attended in November were by zoom to comply with Welsh Government guidelines of not holding meetings face to face to prevent the spread of COVID 19. 

Gwynedd Council has held a series of zoom meetings over the past two weeks to give members an update of how each department is coping with the pandemic. What was clear was that Gwynedd staff have gone the extra mile to help deal with COVID 19 such as working from home, changing departments and moving to where they are needed. Although there has been a reduction in costs on holding meetings, Gwynedd overall is overspent in the region of £5 million, despite being allocated extra grants. Children and families £2.7m, adult health and wellbeing £1.8m, highways and municipal £837K housing and property £357k, environment £304k. By working from home staff have needed extra IT equipment etc. Lockdown grants administered by Gwynedd on behalf of the Welsh Government have totalled £65 million with 7,952 applications processed. Also there have been claims by holiday/second home owners  who changed to business rates for the £5k and £10k grants as they have not been able to let their properties. This has held back claims by genuine applicants who were suffering financially as a result of COVID 19 and the lockdowns. “Trying it on” was the phrase used. During the second firebreak lockdown 1.398 applications were paid a total of £4.1 million ranging from £1k to £5k.The Gwynedd pension fund dipped a little and then recovered on news of a vaccine and now stands at over £2 billion. Housing is changing with more emphasis being given to local applications. Gwynedd has started building social houses with other partners and the scheme now stands at over £77million with a scheme for 28 elderly persons flats in Pwllheli for 28 residents. Very few local families have registered for social housing in Dyffryn Ardudwy and unless more families put their name down, then the building of new homes for rent will go to other areas. Ask local families to put their names down  and register or this area will lose out. The housing section is also assisting with bringing empty properties back into use, purchasing and doing up empty properties using money collected from the 50% holiday and second home surcharge.The surcharge is to be discussed again this Thursday. The education department has purchased lap-tops for pupils in low income families who could not afford them in order to boost their learning from home. Teachers have been heavily involved in Caring for some pupils as a result of COVID19. In Gwynedd seven teachers and 11 pupils have tested positive for COVID19  and 658 pupils have had to self isolate for 14 days. 7 electric buses have been purchased with Welsh Government cash.They will be used on busy routes yet to be decided. However it takes 8 hours to re-charge buses. Gwynedd is favouring hydrogen vehicles and further discussions will take place. As less office space is used in Gwynedd many have been let to the NHS. Gwynedd Council has won a national award for reducing the carbon 
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footprint. The highways and municipal employ 527 staff including 15 staff who maintain the council fleets.  140 are employed in waste and recycling. Changes in collection have been undertaken in Dwyfor and Arfon and Meirionnydd changes will take place later. In social care one residential care home had 20 of the 22 staff off work and then staff moved around to ensure that the elderly were cared for. The department are trying to attract more care staff across all areas.A Dare2Care campaign has been launched. Leaflets available. The public protection department have taken the lead in protecting the public and investigate breaches of COVID 19 regulations. Less people have been using public transport as many stay at home. 2 meter distancing has resulted in less room on buses and trains. In this area we have been able to keep as many services as possible The Welsh Government has been giving financial support to bus operators. WG now run the trains and we have kept our service of 5 trains each way. There has been an increasing problem with ‘wild camping’ and rubbish being left in rural areas. There are two local members on the South Snowdonia Access Group, I represent the disabled and Leslie Amison who organises the Barmouth Walking Festival. Edmund Bailey who was a member for years has retired. The authorities have challenged a claim after a horse-rider fell off a horse near Pont Ysgethin. Scramblers and 4x4’s are still damaging land in the area. I am trying to get ALL the presentations by all department to be put on the Gwynedd web-site and then everybody can see them.

There are small grants available up to £500 by the Cambrian Railway Partnership. Details on their web-site.

I am available on 01341 242 758 or 07340035378 or e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com or Cynghorydd.eryljones-williams@gwynedd.llyw.cymru
12.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Outline permission for the erection of 2 open market and 2 affordable dwellings. integral garages and formation of new vehicular access on to the A496 – Land between Plas Meini & Swyn y Mor, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/629)

Support  this application.
Erection of detached dormer bungalow (Open market) - Sŵn-y-Môr, Ffordd Glan Môr, Talybont (NP5/58/636)
The Clerk reported that she had received the above planning application through e-mail late afternoon and the application would not be on the National Park’s website for 24 hours after that. It was agreed that the Clerk would forward the application to every Member so that they could comment on it.

12.9  MATTERS ARISING

A     Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £35,673.19 since the start of the new financial year and this was  £10,814.84 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year. This was mainly due to the fact there are various other payments that have not been paid out this year or their amount are less than what is earmarked in the budget for the year. 

B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
The Clerk reported on behalf of Cllr. Steffan Chambers  that there was nothing to report with regard to the above Group.
C   Village Hall
There was no report available with regard to the above but the Chairman of the Council pointed out that the cost of 

£2,564 that was stated by Cllr. Michael Tregenza in last month’s meeting to reupholster chairs was arranged before Covid  19 came about and it was decided at a previous village hall meeting for Cartwright Upholstery to carry out the work so as to save money and environment by not buying new chairs and dispose of the old ones . It was also agreed there was a need to ask for a copy of the committee’s balance sheet when the present financial year ends.
D   Develop Car Park
The Chairman reported that he had contacted Mr. Geraint Lewis with regard to the above development before coming into the meeting. Mr. Lewis had stated that it was too late to go to appeal with this application and a new application will have to be done and ask for this application be decided at a full planning committee of the Authority 
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or if this did not happen Mr. Lewis would put the matter in the hands of the Ombudsman. It was agreed that the Chairman would contact Mr. Aled Lloyd, National Park Planning Officer on behalf of the Council as it was not possible for the Clerk to take park in this matter as she was the Vice Chairman of the Snowdonia National Park Authority.
E   Christmas Tree and Decorations
The Chairman reported that the tree had arrived and he would arrange for it to be put up in the coming days and also to make the necessary arrangements. No information was to hand as to whether a tree was going to be put up on the Huws Gray site. It was agreed to send a word of thanks to Mr. Dave Wilson for the good work he has done in putting up the decorations around the village.

F   Remembrance Sunday
The Chairman reported that the above service had been a success and he wanted to thank Cllr. Steffan Chambers for making sure that the link to the service was on facebook live. It was also agreed to send a word of thanks for their services to Mrs Alma Griffiths and Ms Ceri Griffith.

G   Murmur yr Afon

The Clerk reported that she had received a letter via Cllr. John Ceri Evans from the owners of the above camping site asking if it would be possible for the Council to send another letter to the National Park stating the reasons why they were supporting their planning application regarding siting 12 touring caravans instead of 21 tent pitches (NP5/58/161G) that was received by the Council in January 2020 as this application has been refused. It was agreed not to send an additional letter because this was not done with any other application and a consistency had to be kept. The Clerk agreed to look into the reason why this application had been refused by the Park.
12.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   Gwynedd Council – Highways Department
The Clerk reported that she had received a reply to the e-mail that she sent to the above department on behalf of Ms Denise Meldrum regarding an accident that she had with her horse about 2 years ago on the small bridge that crosses a stream near Pont Sgethin and stating that a discussion has taken place with a Structural Engineer regarding the site and he confirmed it is not the bridge that needs attention but a stone. After some investigation it looks like the situation has occurred following work by Dwr Cymru years ago. Also he states that he has arranged to visit the site with the Inspector to see what can be done there. As this road is known as a “Green Lane” it is not inspected on a regular basis as other unclassified roads because of low usage but only when problems are reported. The individual noted that the “slab” stone is narrow for a horse, without being there he could not comment, but if the individual thought it was narrow, it is their responsibility to consider for the horse’s safety themselves before risking it or perhaps dismount the horse if they have any concerns. Also this Council has received a copy of an e-mail that the Highways Department together with a copy of a notice from Ms Meldrum on the 4th November and had stated to Ms Meldrum that they had inspected the slab that crosses the ditch by Pont Sgethin. After taking legal advice they had decided not to carry out any work on the stone she is complaining about, and of the opinion that this kind of work would go beyond the Council’s duty as can be found under Section 41 of the Highways Act 1980.
B   Gwynedd Council – Economy Department

Received an e-mail from Gwen Evans,  Meirionnydd Community Support Officer stating that the Welsh Government announced a funding package of £ 320m to further support Welsh Government priorities.
As part of this project £ 3m has been allocated to support children's play in Wales and to help Local Authorities meet their Duty to Enough Play Opportunities.  As a result of the above a Play Grant  - total of £100,000 has been established in Gwynedd for a short period. Also stating  if this Council has any responsibility for a play park and need improvements carried out to it, an application form will have to be completed, obtain three quotes for the work and also ensure that they can spend the grant and complete the work before March 31st 2021. It was agreed to try for a grant to get new mats under the play equipment and Cllr. Edward Williams agreed to deal with this matter.
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12.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
Th e Treasurer reported that there was £25,209.04 in the current account, £4,569.23 in the reserve account and £100.00 in the Chairman’s account.
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes  -  £147.00 (wages) + £85.81 costs = £232.81 
Gwynedd Council        -  £192.00 –  internal audit 2019/20

Mr. M. J. Kerr               -    £80.00  -  opening of grave for ashes re the late Mr. Kelvin George

Cambrian Clearance   -   £180.00 -  christmas tree


 Mr. G. J. Williams       - 
  £62.64
 -  fresh soil for the flower pots by Talybont toilets
Monies received since last meeting
Pritchard a Griffiths
- £1,530.00  - burial of the late Mr. Geraint Lloyd Jones

Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – £101.25 - translation services
12.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
Park Morlo on February’s agenda.

It was noted that the residents around Penrhiw estate still had not received letter with regard to parking.

SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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